LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

September 9, 2010
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the school Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Emily Robbins, co chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Jill McIntyre, Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek.  There were four guests, Linda Reed, Assistant Principal; Shelly Haun and Rachelle Grey, fifth grade teachers and Sally Leonard, kindergarten teacher.
11-007 motion to accept the agenda was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Kim Jiranek.  Motion carried.
Minutes of the August 12, 2010, SBDM Council Meeting was reviewed.  11-008 motion to accept the minutes was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried.
Rachelle Grey and Shelly Haun shared with the SBDM Council their wonderful experiences over the past two years as the recipient of a Social Studies grant provided through GRREC. 

This past summer they were presenters at the Kentucky Council for Social Studies Summer Conference.  Mrs. Grey and Mrs. Haun will present again at the National Council for Social Studies conference in Denver, Colorado in November.
Sally Leonard, Kindergarten teacher reported to the SBDM Council that the kindergarten teachers use a universal screener to assess student knowledge at the beginning of the school year.  Kindergarten students will also be using MAP Testing for student assessment.
Implementation and Impact Checks are due in October.
Alana Wooldridge presented to the SBDM Council the ESS (Extended Schools Services) budget for approval. 11-009 Motion to accept the ESS Budget was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Emily Robbins.  Motion carried.
SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

All Financial Reports for August were reviewed by the SBDM Council.
Attendance Reports were presented to the SBDM Council.

Kim Jiranek and Sherry Powers, SBDM Council parent members, agreed to be a member of the District Parent Advisory Council.  This council meets four times a year; October 18th, December 13th, February 14th and April 18th. 

Mrs. Lewis informed SBDM Council Members that we are required to have a policy on “Enhancing Student Achievement”.  The 1st read of this policy will be presented at the October 14, SBDM Council meeting.

Motion 11-008 to adjourn was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried
Meeting adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
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